Birdingbury Parish Council
Chairman’s Report September 2013

The Parish Council met again after the summer break on 17thSeptember, with a range of important issues on the agenda.

Many of you may now be aware that this area of Warwickshire has bee designated by the Coal Authority as a possible site for Underground Coal Gasification (UCG) – a process by which deep coal measures can be exploited under licence to release gas resulting from partial combustion underground.  Birdingbury is on the edge of this licence area.  Already one company (Cluff Natural Resources) has applied to secure a conditional licence. This issue was discussed at length at our meeting and we committed ourselves to ensuring that villagers are kept informed, and we also wrote to the County Council (who would have to grant Planning Permission) expressing our concern about this project as it develops.  
This matter will be discussed at our next meeting (15th October), so if you would like to hear more, please do come along.  I and the other councillors would also be happy to hear from any parishioner on this before that meeting.
The recent inspection report on the Recreation Field was also discussed, and action is being taken in line with that report.  We raised with our local County Councillor Howard Roberts concerns about dangers of flooding on Back Lane following heavy rain (as happened in late July).  It appears that blocked drains on Main Street may be a significant cause, and we have chased this up , with an engineer visiting this week.  We have plans to clean and renovate the War Memorial at the crossroads, and have sought quotations for doing this from specialist companies; we hope to get some grant towards the cost of this (over £1,000), but feel it is important to do this before more serious damage is caused.  It will be good to have this completed in time for the centenary of the start of the 1914-1918 Great War next year.

Our Borough Councillor Robin Hazelton reminded us that Rugby’s new Queen’s Jubilee Sports Centre is now open, and encouraged everyone to go and see (and try) the new facilities. He reminded us that this £12 million project is a great achievement in these times of council cutbacks.
The recent resignation of Councillor Chris Morton has led to the need to fill the resulting ‘casual vacancy’.  No requests were made to Rugby Borough Council for an election to be held, and therefore we have been seeking names of people who might consider being co-opted.  So far we have had no names – leaving us with a Council of just FOUR members, which is not ideal.  Please see our separate notice which again asks for volunteers.
Do feel free to contact any of us about these or any other issues, and please read the notice about the Casual Vacancy 
Diana Turner
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council

18.09.13
WANTED !

A Volunteer to fill the casual vacancy
on the Parish council
Are you interested in your community?

Would you consider being a Parish Councillor?

We meet on the third Tuesday of every month except August and December – at 7.30pm for around 90 minutes usually.  Our role is to represent the Parish and to be sensitive to the needs of its inhabitants.  We are consulted about Planning Applications, we chase up and lobby the Borough and County Councils about issues which they control (planning, highways, refuse collection, safety etc.) and we also have available (limited) resources to improve our environment (grass-cutting, recreation facilities, paths etc).
It is important that your Council represents the WHOLE community, so ask yourself whether you could be that representative!

Please talk to any councillor to discuss what is involved or contact

  the Clerk: parishclerk@birdingbury.org 
